
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes August 2022


Board of Trustees – Minutes
Oakland Center for Spiritual Living

Sunday, August 21, 2022 via Zoom, 12:45 PM
Evocation 
1. July Minutes were approved via email by all Board members
2. Attendance via zoom: Zo De Muro, Maureen French
Sanford Livingston, Anthony Jose Prado, Ilene Grossman, Debi Morris. Rev. Geri. Carder
MONTHLY BOARD MEETINGS – Typically the 3rd Sunday of the month at 12:30 p.m.
3/18 & 3/19 – Board Retreat, 4/24(changed from 4/17) 5/15, 6/26 (changed from 6/19), 7/17, 8/21, 9/18, 10/16, 11/20, 12/18
OPEN FORUMS in 2022: Friday June 10, 2022 6:30 pm (on Zoom) and Nov 2022 TBD
ANNUAL MEETING: March 3rd, 2023 
	2022 Rotating Note-taker for Board Meeting

	Jan 16
	Anthony Prado

	Feb 20
	Maureen French

	Mar – retreat 18/19
	Sanford Livingston

	Apr 24
	Debi Morris, RScP

	May 15
	Anthony Prado

	June 26
	Ilene Grossman

	July 17
	Maureen French

	August 21
	Sanford Livingston

	September 18
	Debi Morris

	October 16
	Ilene Grossman

	November 20
	Anthony Prado

	December 18
	Maureen French


3. A/V Team
Each camera can now be used to record and event or service.   Sunday is now being backed up as well.  It was suggested that the ad hoc slides during service while the sermon/message is being delivered is considered quite distracting.  The board will speak with members of A/V team about this issue and how to address it.  Rev. Geri plans to meet with Constance on Tuesday.  She plans to speak with the A/V team this week about resolving this disruption.
4. Compliance
BBQ and other social activities

Members were comfortable with compliance issues as long as proper steps are being taken in the planning of these social activities.  It was reiterated the fact that meat and vegetables were being prepared separately for the sake of the vegans in the community. 
5. Facilities
Board representative for Facilities
It was noted that additional support for Paul Presutti as Facilities Manager would be advantageous as the responsibilities of that role have increased as have Paul’s outside the Center. 
Sanford Livingston has been most closely associated with Facilities issues as of late and will be the Board’s liaison to Facilities. 

A new handrail has been added recently to the staircase in the education building. All who have noticed it were impressed with how wonderful it looks – kudos to Paul Presutti and Christopher Brown for their skillful (and decidedly cost-conscious) efforts.
6. Financial Matters / Treasurer’s Report 
     General Highlights for July:
Donations / Monthly:  Total general contributions for the month are $ 20,205.04, which is aprx. 29.86% increase from same month last year $ 15,558.64
July had 5 Sundays this year & only 4 Sundays last year.
Gross Profit-Income / Month: $ 22,638.53
Total Expenses / Month: $ 26,578.04
Net LOSS/ Month: * - $ 3,939.51
General Tithes were within normal range compared with recent months.

One significant expense that is not regular monthly was 

$ 1,500 for the annual Fire Safety Systems tests & certification. Education had Net of  $386 (Income $1,480 & Expense $1,094)
Personnel Expenses:  $ 12,332.43, which is within projection, including extra Admin coverage during Constance vacation.
Sunday Musicians: $ 2,450.00, which less than projection for 5 Sunday Services. 
Balance Sheet - Funds as of end July 2022:
· BofA Operating Acct: $ 23,659.79
· BofA Education: $ 6,460.76 **

· BofA Bookstore: $ 5,238.16 **

· BofA Designated: $ 16,251.08
· BofA Buffer Account: $ 45,395.94
· Summit Building Fund: $ 9,065.75
· Summit CD: $ 159,277.54
· Self Help: $ 121,108.
Accounting report/P&L
Line of Credit and signers taken care of for Summit Bank as well as Bank of America accounts. Credit Cards are also set up and approved for Education and Bookstore activities.
The P/L is in the negative for this month again.  However, this time the reason is because of an annual charge for three safety inspections costing about $1,500. Rev. Geri thought is was for a 5 year period. It was double checked and confirmed that is was annual. The finance team stated that it has been watching the overall account balance and that the negative balance has decreased from $35,000 to about $23,000.
In search of ways to increase revenue, Ilene asked what classes could be offered online in the future.  Rev. Geri mentioned possible future “hybrid” classes going forward.  These are classes that would be offered virtually as well as in-person. She plans to work through the dynamics to make this happen. Zo reminded the Board that providing hybrid type classes will also broaden the audience to include both community and non-community class participants.
While Rev. Geri looks forward to expanding classes to generate additional revenue, she also considered acquiring a grant. She felt that such fundraising duties are part of the Board’s responsibilities. The by-laws were checked and didn’t find any evidence of grant writing being a Board duty, although Board members certainly would participate (and have participated) in fundraising activities.
The Board suggested that we table the discussion of grant-writing for a later date.  In the meantime, the Board recommended an announcement be made to ask for volunteers in our community who have grant-writing experience to help with this activity.
7. Youth and Family
Conversation was held about how involved the future Minister(s) would be with Youth and Family activities and how much we value that involvement.  
We also discussed the relevancy of fundraising opportunities for the Y&F Ministry for camp and special Youth and Family related activities.
8. Minister’s Report

Rev. Geri begins her report by stating how she is approaching various community activities such as the current ones associated with the Pride weekend by sponsoring booths introducing the Center and our teachings.  She is looking for more openings as a way of welcoming for possible members to visit the Center.  Sanford and Anthony mentioned the local markets such as area flea markets we can visit as well.
It was suggested that an announcement about the New Minister Committee updates should be made during each Sunday service, which would be placed in newsletters and other Center communiques as well.

9. Minister Search Committee 
The Board finalized the questions they would ask during their interviews with the New Ministry applicants and how the interviews would proceed.
10. Action Items Update 
PREVIOUS ACTION ITEMS: 
1. Zo will follow up with each key contributor to ensure completion of Documentation project – ON-GOING

2. Zo and Rev Geri will begin a discussion of the organizational makeup of the Center, which will then be expanded to include ministry and group leaders IN-PROGRESS

3. Zo to work on a Welcome to the Oakland Center / Newcomer class IN-PROGRESS
4. Rev. Geri to work with the A/V team to create a Quick reference guide, manual, sound board reference including where keys and combinations are stored. IN PROGRESS (discussed again as development of “smoke” test)
5. Debi to work with Tao to run the Budget vs. Actual report and send to BOT
NEW ACTION ITEMS:

1. Debi will present a tutorial at the next BOT meeting about the P&L statement and the Budget and Actual report. (postponed from an earlier meeting)
2. Rev Geri to work with Constance to add to the announcements - member application on website, needed to vote in Senior minister election. Have interested folks review application to see if they meet criteria for membership.
3. Rev. Geri will re-examine updated member list as we approach voting on New Minister.  
4. Zo will review the updated member list for final membership tally. 

5. Rev Geri will work with Constance to get an announcement (either in the Village News or Wednesday/Sunday service announcements, or both) out to the community seeking volunteers with grant-writing experience.
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